Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:11th March 2019

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	: Vernham Dean Millennium Hall

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Adrian butt

	
	: Mark Doherty (MD) 

	
	: julie drury (jd)

	
	: Haydn watkins (HW)

	Chaired by
	: Richard winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	: karen   Nightingale (KN)

: Cllr P GIddings (PG)

	Parishioners
	:0


	
	

	
	Apologies:

Mr P Nicoll, Mr W Hawkins, Mrs M Perry & Cllr K North

	
	Register of Interest:
None declared. 

	
	Urgent Matters:

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 14th January agreed and signed. No feedback had been received regarding the change of venue to Upton, but all agreed this is a good thing to continue in the future.

	
	Public Participation:

Cllr Giddings advised the PC that he is stepping down as Ward Councillor at the May election after 12 years of service. The Chairman thanked him on behalf of the Parish for all the work he has done. Council leader Phil North is to contest the Bourne Valley seat at the May election.

Update on Little Fingers/Pavilion project:
The TVBC Planning Officer and an associate had been out to visit the site and look at preliminary plans. In general, they support the proposal and gave a few indicators of things that particular consideration should be given to: namely car parking and trees. The car park will not be extended but the obsolete gates and metal structures may be removed, and bays painted to optimise the space available A public consultation will take place on May 1st ahead of any planning application being submitted to TVBC. This consultation meeting will focus purely on the design of the building. Consideration of the tax situation must be handled diligently, and it was agreed that a meeting between chairman, clerk and HALC lawyer should be arranged to ensure that our position is not compromised. Considerable fund raising by Little Fingers will be necessary and a minimum project timeframe of 3/4 years is expected. 

Matters Arising:

A quote and plan for new equipment had been received and passed to local childminder for consideration. Any new equipment will need close collaboration with Little Fingers. It is expected that the Pavilion upgrade project will take the main focus of the PC’s attention rather than the provision of new equipment in the short/medium term. More quotes are required.

A parishioner has volunteered to take over the admin of the website. Need to organise a full take over from previous administrator. MD to speak to parishioner to try and organise full handover.

Hampshire County Council has been requested to re-site the 30 mph sign at the West end of the village.

The hedge around the flower meadow has been cut.

It had previously been resolved to re-paint the village phone box.  A letter had been received from a parishioner seeking assurance on this. Cllr Watkins will contact BT once again to organise.



	
	PFA Update:
An AGM is due to take place March 12th. Chairman R Winch has resigned his position on the village hall committee and hopes to take a more active role on the PFA. Over the course of the weekend one tree fell down near the playground equipment. It was removed and 2 more leylandii were felled as they also posed a danger. Logs have been left for parishioners to help themselves.

Correspondence:

Emails from Hurstbourne Tarrant Parish Council had been received. They are setting up a new WhatsApp group to enhance the current Neighbourhood Watch scheme. Our VD NW representative is on board with it.

HbT PC are also planning to install a de-fibrilator in Upton. the VD Defib manager is to be involved and help with the purchase.

Councillors Reports:

Foliage has been cut down along Post Office Alley.

A case of fly tipping near Linkenholt had been dealt with by TVBC very quickly.

Plans to auction off the old school kitchen have been abandoned by HCC. A parishioner has made an offer to them on the building. 

The drainage mound at the school is still in the planning stage. Work is expected to be undertaken in August and will co-incide with HCC’s plans for flood mitigation works. A culvert is expected to be dug under the car park to remove water from the School onto the Burydene. A public meeting is to be held June 6th when HCC will speak to the village about the proposed flood mitigation works. 

2019 is an election year for our Parish. There are 8 seats on VDPC and anyone who wishes to be a councillor – even if they are currently a councillor - must follow the electoral procedures laid down by TVBC and apply to be a candidate. If more than 8 candidates come forward an election will be called.

New sign installed at Hatchbury Lane

Potholes filled along Bowers Lane but road remains in a poor state by The Manor. Everyone to report potholes online if they notice them.

	
	Planning:
19/00326/TPON Fell 1 fir tree Quayle. Vernham Dean. No comment

19/00400/FULLN Riding arena Harts Bottom Vernham Street. Concern was raised over light pollution and the effect on neighbouring properties. Clerk to comment to TVBC.

18/00172/FULLN Two storey extension Bank Cottage Vernham Dean. The application had been refused and an appeal has been lodged. To be heard 21.5.19

The Old Chapel in Back Lane. No new application has been submitted. A bat survey is to be undertaken.

Finance:
Current balance in Lloyds account: £26,606.03

A budget was submitted to Council and agreed. See attached. The training budget had been increased as all new councillors are required to attend New Councillor Training course. Clerk to distribute details of forthcoming courses.

Grounds maintenance quote received from TVBC. Clerk to query significant increase in Church yard cutting cost.

Invoices authorised, and cheques raised for: 

K Nightingale Q4 Salary £569.07

Village hall hire x 5 meetings £150.00

R Winch expenses for tree felling. £200

Meeting finished: 8.40pm

Date of next meeting: 13th May 2019.  

Annual Parish Meeting followed by ordinary meeting.
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